Acceptance Speech at the donation ceremony of a Volvo-Penta D6 Engine to the Faculty of Engineering Technology, 21st February 2007, 11 am FET foyer.
Mr Fredrik Andersson, Area Manager, Mr Ahmed Naseem, Managing Director of Marketech, other officials of the company,

Mr Mohamed Rifath Sidqee, the head of the Faculty of Engineering Technology, Staff and students.

Ladies and Gentlemen:

Assalaam Alaikum.

As Mr Fredrik Andersson has just mentioned, the first Volvo Penta engine, the B1, was manufactured in 1907 exactly 100 years ago. It was named penta, which in Greek means five, because the initial drawings of the engine were discussed among five people. 

Therefore, in 2007 Volvo Penta marks 100 years of engine manufacturing. I think there are very few engine manufacturers who could claim to have an unbroken history of 100 years. In these 100 years, Volvo penta has grown from strength to strength on innovation and technology. Volvo penta engines are well known for their reliability, low fuel consumption, low emissions, high power and electronic control.

We are very pleased that Marketech, together with Volvo Penta is donating a modern D6 engine to the Faculty. The faculty does not have a training engine with full electronic control. The market share of Volvo Penta is increasing in the Maldives.  Type training with Volvo Penta has become a necessity. 

The engine you have donated today will serve us very well in meeting our training need.

Therefore, with profound gratitude we accept this good engine on behalf of our present and future students, staff and faculty. 

We accept the engine as a sign of the kind regard, both Marketec and Volvo Penta have for the faculty, and our mission of training young Dhivehi engineers.
We accept the engine as a symbol of the beginning of a long and fruitful relationship among Marketec, Volvo Penta and FET. 

On behalf of all present here today, let me congratulate Volvo Penta and Mr Fredrik Andersson on the 100th anniversary of engine manufacturing and for being a special guest at this handover ceremony.   One behalf of the Faculty let me thank Mr Ahmed Naseem and other directors for their kindness and this generous gift.

We wish both companies many years of successful operations in the Maldives.

Thank you.

